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B AY  C R E E K  B I L L B OA R D
Sun June 9 and July 7:30 pm – Guided Nature Walks by 

Friends of Olin Turville (FOOT). Meet at the Turville Parking 
lot off John Nolen Dr. See FOOT Notes on page 8 for info on 
upcoming walks.

Thurs June 11 6:00 pm BCNA Emergent Issues Meeting – 
St. Mark’s Church, 605 Spruce St.

Tuesdays Jul 2, 9, 16, and 23 – Yoga at Olin Pavilion; free 
classes at 5:30 on. Bring your mat if you have one, some will 
be available.

Thurs July 4 noon Bay Creek Picnic – Bring a dish to pass as 
well as your plates, flatware and beverage to enjoy outdoor 
time with neighbors. Gather at the oak trees near the Good-
man Pool around noon.

Thurs July 11 6:00 pm BCNA Bi-Monthly Meeting – Bahai 
Center, 324 W. Lakeside St. Voluntary annual dues of $10 
per household can be paid at any neighborhood meeting 
or sent to Sara Richards 710 Spruce St 53715. Please make 
checks payable to BCNA. 

Sat August 3 (Rain date Sun August 4)  – 11th Annual Bay 
Creek Wagon Drive 9:00 am-2:00 pm Franklin Elementary 
305 W. Lakeside St.

Tue 10:00 am to noon and Thurs 5:45-7:45 pm – Food Pan-
try open at St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 605 Spruce St.

2nd Sat of every month 10:00 am to noon – Shoreline Clean 
up with Friends of Monona Bay. Contact Nina for info. Email: 
ninaj@wisc.edu, phone: 258-1788 or 698-9708. 

2nd Wed of every other month 6:30 pm – Friends of 
Monona Bay meeting at Barriques on Park St. Call Lisie for 
info: 266-5248.

Five Decades in Bay 
Creek
By Judy Robinson

By the time you read this 
article, Bob Lockhart will 
have celebrated his 90th 
birthday on May 27th. Bob 
has lived in Bay Creek for 
over half of his 90 years;  
he purchased his home on  
Cedar St. in 1971. Before  
moving to Bay Creek, Bob and his partner, Clarence 
Cameron, were living on the 600 block of University Ave. 
The City paid them to move in preparation for a planned 
redevelopment of that area. 
 
Bob is a native of Montpelier, Ohio, a small town 
approximately 90 miles southeast of Ann Arbor, Michigan.  
When Bob was in high school, he and his younger sister 
(and only sibling) Jean were taking music lessons from the 
wife of the school’s band director. Bob was planning to go 
out for football but the band needed a French horn player 
so he took that opportunity to avoid being pummeled on the 
field; a choice he is pleased with to this day.

He attended Denison University in Granville, Ohio for two 
years until he could get into the University of Michigan as 
an out of state student. Bob’s college years were interrupted 
when he was drafted into the Army for two years. Being in 
the Army provided Bob with an opportunity to travel, he was 
in London in 1953 when Queen Elizabeth II was crowned.

After getting out of the Army, Bob returned to the University 
of Michigan to finish his degree in architecture. He never 

got a license so refers to himself as a ‘graduate architect’ 
rather than an ‘architect’. During his career, Bob was self-
employed and focused on designing homes.

After college Bob apprenticed in architect Herbert Fritz’s 
studio, at Hilltop near Taliesin. Herbert was a student of 
Frank Lloyd Wright. The only option for bathing was 
the Wisconsin River or the cold water showers at nearby 
Governor Dodge State Park.Bob would come into Madison 
periodically to visit friends and take a hot shower. One of 
the friends he visited was a mutual friend of Clarence’s and 
wanted to introduce them. Clarence recalls that it took 5 
attempts before they finally met 1962. Neither of them had 
any idea that they would still be together 57 years later.

Bob had a convertible when he and Clarence met and they 
took what they call their     (Continued on page 2) 

Save the Bay Creek 4th of July Bike Parade!

It’s time for someone else to take over the annual Bay Creek 
4th of July Bike Parade + Fun & Games. It’s been a lot of 
fun the last two years, and we have plenty of supplies and 
advice to pass along for the next team to take the helm. Our 
2017 and 2018 Bay Creek bike parades drew more than 70 
people and offered crafts, gunny sack races, a goofy egg 
toss, hula hoop contests, and more. Please contact Gayle at 
608-770-4948 if you can keep this wonderful Bay Creek 
tradition going!  v

Bob Lockhart on the left with his  
partner Clarence Cameron
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Senior Notes
Senior Lunch Program: NewBridge Madison invites older 
adults to enjoy a nutritious lunch at Romnes Apartments, 
540 W. Olin Avenue, at 11:30 am Monday through Friday. 
Our lunches are provided on a donation basis for persons 
age 60 and older, with a suggested donation of $4.00. Oth-
ers who attend the meals are asked to pay $8.97. Meals 
must be reserved no less than 24 hours in advance. Call 
NewBridge at (608) 512-0000 for more information or to 
reserve meals. Door-to-door transportation is also provided 
for South Madison seniors through Transit Solutions for 
a $1.00 round-trip donation. Contact Transit Solutions di-
rectly to set up a ride by calling (608) 294-8747. 

Farmers Market Voucher Distribution: Starting in June, the 
Area Agency on Aging of Dane County will distribute farm-
ers market vouchers to eligible seniors at locations around 
Dane County. A set of vouchers is worth $25 toward the 
purchase of fruit, vegetables, or herbs at Farmer’s Markets 
during the 2019 season. You are eligible if you are 60 or 
older, live in Dane County, and have a gross income of less 
than $23,170 per year for one person or $31,284 for two-
person households. There is a limit of one set of vouchers 
per household, no matter what size the household. When 
picking up vouchers, you will need to complete a short 
application and sign it, to self-declare that you are eligible. 
Distribution is on a first-come, first-served basis.

In the South Madison area, vouchers will be handed out:
•	 Madison Senior Center, 330 W. Mifflin St. on Monday, 

June 17 from 10:00-11:00 am. 
•	 Romnes Apartments, 540 W. Olin Ave. on Wednesday, 

June 19 from 2:00-3:00 pm.  
•	 Dane County Human Services, 2306 S. Park St. on 

Tuesday, June 25 from 1:00-3:00 pm. 

Music by Greg Matysik, Tuesday, June 11 at Noon:  
Romnes Apartments, 540 W. Olin Ave. 
Plan to join us for lunch at 11:30 am. Reserve lunch by 
noon on June 10 by calling (608) 512-0000. 
 

Need Help with Home Chores?: Our Home Chore Program 
connects volunteers to income-eligible seniors who need help 
with minor home chores. Areas of help often include: vacu-
uming, dusting, cleaning floors, organizing items, indoor/
outdoor help, and friendly visitation. Volunteers are always 
needed as well. Call NewBridge for more information (608) 
512-0000.

For a complete list of our programs, services and activities, 
pick up a monthly NewBridge News newsletter at all  
Madison and Monona libraries. Phone: (608) 512-0000; 
Email: info@newbridgemadison.org; Website: newbridge-
madison.org  v

Bob Lockhart  From page 1

‘honeymoon trip’ in the fall of 1962. They camped their 
way out West through the Badlands, Mt. Rushmore and 
Yellowstone then continued on to Seattle for the World’s Fair. 
They got in line to have lunch at the Space Needle but it was 
time for dinner when they finally got in. While enjoying the 
view, they had a lovely dinner courtesy of Bob’s grandfather 
who had given him $50 and told him to buy a nice meal along 
the way.
In addition to the 1962 World’s Fair, they attended the World’s 
Fairs in Montreal and New York City. They have also traveled 
to Puerto Rico, Costa Rica and Mexico. This is all in addition 
to the traveling they have done around the country exhibiting 
Clarence’s work at art fairs.
Bob has not traveled as much in recent years although he 
and Clarence did go to Washington DC in 2008 for President 
Obama’s inauguration. Clarence has relatives in Georgetown 
so they were also able to get into one of the inaugural balls, 
something I would imagine very few Bay Creek residents have 
experienced. 
 
Bob and Clarence are grateful that they have been able to live 
as a gay couple without any major problems. Both sets of 
parents and other family members accepted their relationship. 
When Bob would return to Ohio to attend his high school 
reunion, Clarence would travel with him. During one trip, a 
classmate of Bob’s shared that he had been struggling with 
the fact that his son was gay but seeing Bob and Clarence’s 
relationship made it easier for him to accept.
Bob’s upbeat personality and ready smile have endeared him 
to many of us in Bay Creek. (Not to mention his chili and 
cornbread which is a perennial hit at our January potluck). 
Happy 90th Birthday to Bob from all of his friends in Bay 
Creek.  v



BCNA Meeting Minutes May 9, 2019
By Judy Robinson

Faciltator Jane Smith called the meeting to order shortly after 6:00. 
Jane began the meeting by summarizing BCNA’s Guidelines for 
Civil Discourse. 

Famous Dave’s: Aaron Dach and Desiree Schroeder spoke about 
the upcoming changes at Famous Dave’s, 900 S. Park St. This 
location, which has been on Park St. for 22 years, is being taken 
over by Famous Dave’s corporate office. The new ownership 
will allow for some updates and remodeling to be done. It will 
also require a change in the liquor license. This location has 
served liquor (beer and wine) in the past and is reapplying for the 
permit under the new ownership. Aaron will be named as liquor 
agent. Famous Dave’s corporate office is taking over locations in 
Janesville and Greenfield WI as well. There will also be some minor 
changes to the menu, including babyback ribs being on the menu 
again. A BIG thank you to Aaron and Desiree for bringing food so 
people could sample what the restaurant has to offer. 

COMMITTEE UPDATES 

SMPC: Lisie Kitchel reported that South Madison Unite is hoping to 
get SMPC’s endorsement and backing on the efforts that are being 
made to keep a grocery store open on S. Park St. 

FOOT: Andria Blattner reminded people that the FOOT Spring 
Concert Series is taking place on May Wednesdays. The first 
concert was not well attended due to cold rainy weather. Andria also 
noted that Ron Shutvet would be leading his popular history walk 
for the May Bird and Nature Walk. The 6/8/19 Bird and Nature 
Walk will be led by Emily Steinweher of the Aldo Leopold Center. 
Volunteers are digging up the honeysuckle in the prairie at Olin 
Turville. If interested in joining this effort, please contact Andria at 
ablattner22@charter.net or (608) 255-8001. 

Friends of Monona Bay (FOMB): Lisie Kitchel explained that 
our new Mayor, Satya Rhodes-Conway, is working to improve 
the water quality in our lakes. One of the ways that this is being 
addressed is reallocating hours for street sweeping crews so streets 
can be cleaned more often. Cleaner streets mean less runoff which 
leads to cleaner lakes. Another issue impacting water quality is 
trash generated by construction on the Peloton at Park St. and Fish 
Hatchery Rd. Trash was visible in the streets after the last storm 
due to the high winds. Because of the location of the Peloton, the 
trash blew right down Parr St. which is a primary inlet to Monona 
Bay. Lisie urged those present to notify the City if they notice trash 
coming from the project site or the storm sewer at Parr St. 

Lisie also reminded people about the clean ups that are organized by 
FOMB. These take place on the 2nd Saturday of each month from 
10:00 a.m. to noon, see Billboard on Page 1 for more details. 

Planning and Economic Development (P&ED): New Chair 
Jesse Laz-Hirsch explained that a permit to allow 702 Spruce St. to 
be a two-unit building was turned down by the City. The property 
was converted to a two unit without permission from the City. The 
new owner, Kai Biu Shu, purchased the property with the intention 
of using it as a rental property and he asked for BCNA’s support 
with getting a permit that would allow him to use the property as 

a two-flat building. The City did not grant a special exemption. 
Jesse is going to check with new Alder Tag Evers to see if there 
are any options we can help Mr. Shu pursue with the City. Jesse 
also explained that in the new Request For Proposals (RFP) for 
the Truman-Olson site, the Traffic Commission has changed the 
language about the intersection of Cedar, Beld and Park Streets. 
The original proposal indicated that Cedar would be continued 
across Park. The language of the current proposal still notes that 
there will be a street on the west side of Park to allow for access to 
the new grocery store planned for the site. The change is significant 
because if the City is not requiring that Cedar be extended across 
Park, that will shorten the timeframe of the project considerably. 

Newsletter: Judy Robinson informed those present that the 
deadline for the June/July issue is Friday, May 24th. Distribution 
will be the first week of June. 

Treasurer: Judy also provided the annual Treasurer’s report. Please 
see article on page 4 for more information. 

Neighborhood Association Training: The City has awarded 
a grant to fund Neighborhood Association (NA) training so NA’s 
can learn best practices for managing their organizations. Carrie 
Rothburd helped write the grant and she explained that Arbor Hills 
NA is currently set to manage the grant but there is a possibility they 
may opt not to take on the responsibility. She clarified that there 
is already a tentative budget in place so the management would 
consist primarily of keeping a record of the expenses for the City. 
Carrie asked those present to vote on whether BCNA should agree to 
manage the funds if needed. The motion passed. 

Hope Haven (formerly called Chris Farley House): Judy Rob-
inson read an e-mail from Mary Stalowski, the Operations Manager 
at Hope Haven on the project on Olin Ave. The mail noted that both 
buildings are vacant and that the Madison Fire Department will 
conduct firefighter training in the structures in mid-May. Demolition 
is tentatively scheduled to begin May 20. 

Neighborhood Council: The current bylaws require that there be 
a quorum (simple majority) of Neighborhood Council members 
present whenever there is an item that is to be voted on by the general 
membership. The Council consists of officers, area reps and com-
mittee chairs. The topic was brought up for discussion because no 
Council members were available to attend the April 8 BCNA meet-
ing at which items to be voted on were on the agenda. Discussion 
focused on the role of the Council and if electronic voting (via e-mail 
or other methods) should be allowed as well as how to manage that. 
It was agreed that it is ideal to have people attend the meetings but 
those present acknowledged that there are other ways for people to be 
engaged in the neighborhood. It was decided that this is a topic that 
requires more discussion and that it will an evolving issue for BCNA. 

Monthly Meetings: Due to the increase in development and other 
issues facing the neighborhood, it was once again proposed that 
BCNA switch to monthly meetings. This generated additional discus-
sion about the role of the Neighborhood Council and how monthly 
meetings would impact what is required of Council members. The ar-
gument was made that it may not be fair to change the requirements 
now as people were just elected or re-elected to their current positions 
in March. Another argument was that this has been tried in the past 
and attendance was low.    (Continued on page 4)
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BCNA Meeting 2019  From page 3

After much discussion, the motion was made that BCNA would meet 
monthly with the odd numbered months being ‘General Business’ 
and the even numbered months being ‘Emergent Issues’ meetings. 
The motion passed. The new schedule will begin with the 6/13/19 
meeting. 

Jesse Laz-Hirsch tentatively agreed to facilitate the meeting on 
6/13/19, Linda Baumann agreed to be back up facilitator if needed. 
Linda also agreed to facilitate the 7/11/19 meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:47.

April BCNA Meeting: At the time of publication, no minutes for the 
April 11 BCNA Meeting were available to the Bulletin.  v
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T R E A S U R E R ’ S  R E P O R T
During the annual review of the Treasurer’s report at the 
May 9 meeting, it was noted that we received a total of 
$560.00 in dues and donations. That is more than double the 
amount we received last year which is wonderful. Thank you 
to everyone who contributed! The revenue from advertisers 
pays for approximately 2/3 of the printing costs and we are 
dependent on the dues to make up the difference. As always, 
dues are entirely voluntary and not mandatory in any way.

Between the donations and some additional ad revenue we 
made it to end of the fiscal year without a shortage, hooray!

 Looking ahead to the next fiscal year, we will need to raise 
at least $700 in dues and donations. Anyone wishing to 
donate the suggested $10 per year can mail a check to Sara 
Richards, 710 Spruce St. 53715. In addition to covering 
newsletter costs, dues are used for incidental expenses like 
ice cream for the Ice Cream Social held each August and 
annual corporation fees. 

Donations in any amount are appreciated. Thank you in 
advance for your support. v

RUN! HIDE! VOLUNTEER NEEDED
The Bay Creek Bulletin is looking for someone to mail the 
approximately 20 Bulletins that are sent to various agencies and 
individuals for each issue. These include entities like the State 
Historical Society and the Madison Chamber of Commerce as 
well as folks that used to live in the neighborhood and like to 
keep in touch. Postage expenses will be reimbursed.

If interested, please contact Kirk Elliott at 255-5646 or kirk_
elliott@hotmail.com

FOOT Notes
By Andria Blattner

We had another cold spring this year but now all is green 
and flowering. The birds that we watched migrate through in 
waves are spread out over the landscape nesting and soon to 
be feeding chicks. They seem much scarcer, so how do we 
know where to go to find them? One of the best ways to know 
the whereabouts of birds is to become familiar with eBird. 
This is the massive database started in 2002 by the Cornell 
Lab of Ornithology. Every birdwatcher can submit a bird list, 
the date and location. There is now data from over 25 million 
lists worldwide. From these lists, amazing maps are created 
that show the actual migrations of birds day by day like a 
video. You can look up any park or a location anywhere in the 
world to see what birds are currently present. There are also 
bar graphs that show the frequency of any species during the 
whole year. This is an amazing tool and of, course, there is an 
app for it. Just google “eBird”.

Earlier this spring the no-mow section of Olin Park between 
the pavilion / playground and the border with Turville was 
burned. It is really beautiful now and we will see a succession 
of oak savannah plants flower through the summer. This area 
has been the project of several work days focusing on getting 
rid of burdock and the efforts have paid off. There are only a 

few patches remaining. The woodchucks enjoy this area too. I 
watched as one was crossing the woods, to see if I could spot 
his hole. As I watched, a very small hawk (probably a sharp-
shinned), much smaller than the woodchuck, dove down at it.  
After perching for a while the hawk buzzed the woodchuck 
again! Just for the fun of it I suppose, there was no way he 
could have carried off a groundhog. He perched for a while, 
observing; then flew off.  The woodchuck was unaffected.

Unfortunately the bluebird trail is now a Tree Swallow trail. 
There are no bluebirds nesting. There was one exploring a nest 
box early in the spring but after the cold snap tree swallows 
took over.  

Yoga in the pavilion will continue on Tuesday evenings. That 
will be on July 2, 9, 16, and 23 starting at 5:30. The instructor 
is Samantha Kellogg who is trained in Alignment Yoga. The 
class is open to all levels. It is a beautiful, peaceful place to 
practice yoga.  

The next Bird and Nature Walk is on June 9th   and will be 
led by Emily Steinweher. Emily is a Master Naturalist at 
Aldo Leopold. She will talk about food Forests. Nature walks 
continue throughout the year on the second Sunday of the 
month at 1:30.

Enjoy the parks this summer – a walk in the woods is good for 
your health.  v
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Call for information on Photo Identification Card  
and Registering to Vote:
	 •	 Wisconsin Division of Motor Vehicles (DMV) Hotline,  

	 (844) 588-1069
	 •	 Dane County Voter ID Coalition Hotline, (608) 285-2141 
	 •	 Wisconsin Elections Commission (WEC), (866) 868-3947  

	 or (608) 266-8005
Online Information about getting a photo ID card:  

wisconsindmv.gov or bringit.wi.gov
Free rides get a photo ID: Union Cab can take you to the Division 	

of Motor Vehicles (DMV) where someone from the Voter ID 		
Coalition can meet you and help you through the process. 

For more information:
	 •	 League Of  Women Voters Of Dane County  

	 608-232-9447, www.lwvdanecounty.org OR office@			 
	 lwvdanecounty.org

	 •	South Madison Voters (SMV) James Kreft at james.			 
		 kreft@gmail.com or Renee Sandler at jwarenee@gmail.com

TO REGISTER TO VOTE

City of Madison
•	 City Clerk’s Office, 210 MLK Jr. Blvd 

Room 103, from 8 am 4:30 pm  
(until the Friday before election) 

•	Any public library
•	 Online at myvote.wi.gov (20 days before election) 

or cityofmadison.com/clerk/elections-voting/ 
voter-registration 

Town of Madison  
Town of Madison Town Hall 
2120 Fish Hatchery Road, Madison, WI 

City of Fitchburg 
5520 Lacy Road, Fitchburg, WI 

VOTER IDENTIFICATION AND REGISTRATION INFORMATION

Planning and Economic 
Development (P&ED) Update
By Jesse Laz-Hirsch

This month’s P&ED update appears online instead of in 
the Bulletin. Anyone who wishes to receive a hard copy of 
this update may contact Jesse Laz-Hirsch, P&ED chair, at 
862-579-8420.

Please visit www.baycreekmadison.org for news about: 

1) the future of the supermarket on South Park Street and 
the status of the City’s second request for proposals for 
development of the Truman Olson site at 1402 South Park 
Street 

2) SSM’s new campus on Fish Hatchery instead of South 
Park 

3) the proposed redevelopment of the strip mall 1216 South 
Park as medical office space. 

4) the termination of plans for Heartland Housing’s 
proposed permanent assisted housing facility at 1202 South 
Park and future of that site

5) the City’s upcoming South Madison Neighborhood/
Development Plan for neighborhoods south of Wingra 
Creek

6) Bay Creek/Arbor Hill’s leadership role in the upcoming 
series of six best practice neighborhood association 
training (open to all)

7) the grassroots collaborative South Madison Unite! 

You may also go to www.southmadisonunite.org for a 
recording of the Neighborhood Supermarket meeting 
held May 23rd at the Labor Temple. Visit South Madison 
Unite!’s Facebook page for the latest news on the 
supermarket and the Truman Olson site.

There will be a BCNA meeting on Thursday, June 13, at 
6 PM at St. Mark’s Church at 605 Spruce Street that will 
focus on the supermarket and other emergent development 
issues. All are welcome.  v
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Neighborhood Notes
Fourth of July Picnic – The annual BCNA picnic will 
take place at noon under the oak trees by Goodman Pool. 
Christine Anderson and Jim O’Conner of the band called 
Back2Back will by playing acoustic Classic Rock, Pop 
and Country. If planning to attend the picnic, please 
bring a dish to pass and your own flatware, plates and 
beverages.

Alliant Energy Center – Tom DeChant reports that 
Dane County has formed a new AEC Redevelopment 
Committee to guide the implementation of the first 
phase of the AEC Master Plan that was completed last 
December and adopted by the County Board.

The AEC Redevelopment website contains that Master 
Plan document, as well as additional documents and 
information developed over the past years regarding 
the planning and future options for the Alliant Energy 
Center. It also includes news stories, events, and 
information about the committee.  
The website is available at https://aecstudy.countyofdane.
com/ 

Additionally, you can subscribe to a newsletter related to 
the work of the committee at https://vandewalle.us3.list-
manage.com/subscribe?u=53468128c396759e8d3b94fec
&id=c811033538 

Please feel free to contact Tom at tdmadtown@charter.net 
with any questions.

Friends of Lake Wingra – Recently flyers were 
distributed to Bay Creek home owners outlining simple 
steps they can take to reduce the threat of storm water 
pollution in our area and to protect the water quality of 
Lake Wingra. The project was a collaboration between 
Master Naturalist volunteer Laurie Elwell and the UW 
Arboretum. It is being distributed in neighborhoods 
throughout the watershed thanks to funding from Friends of 
the Arboretum. The “Property Owner’s Guide to a Healthy 
Lake Wingra Watershed” is posted on the Arboretum 
website (see Stormwater) and the Friends of Lake Wingra 
website (see How to Help). 

For those wishing to get more involved, information on 
volunteer opportunities for individuals, families, and groups 
is available by calling the Arboretum at (608) 262-5604 or 
emailing info@arboretum.wisc.edu.  

If you did not receive a flyer and are interested in having 
one, please get in touch with Sara Richards using the 
contact info on the last page

Edgewood Summer Programs for Kids – Edgewood 
College offers summer science camps for grade-schoolers 
and science workshops for high-schoolers.  
There are also athletic camps, music camps and a program 
called Summer Scholars which picks up where the UW’s 
“College for Kids” leaves off.

For more information see https://www.edgewood.edu/
summertime or contact Jeanne Benink at jbenink@
edgewood.edu or 608-663-6912. Limited scholarship funds 
are available.  v

We Are Halfway to Saving The  
Ash Trees on South Shore Drive
By Judy Robinson
In the last issue of the newsletter, I asked people to donate  
to save four ash trees on South Shore Drive.
We need to treat the ash trees every three years to protect 
them against the emerald ash borer.
If they are not treated, the City will cut them down. 
There is a different cost for each tree, depending upon its 
girth. The total amount needed this year is $774 and we 
had already raised $200. We have raised an additional $230 
so we only need $344 to reach our goal. Please consider 
contributing whatever you can afford, every little bit helps.
Please contact Judy Robinson at treasurer@merr.com or 
608.469.1218 if you would like more detail on the cost per 
tree.
Please note that although I am the BCNA Treasurer and 
am managing the contributions, saving the ash trees is 
not a BCNA initiative. It was started by the Planning and 
Economic Development Committee to raise awareness 
when the trees were targeted for removal in 2016.
No BCNA funds have or will be used to save the trees, only 
contributions made specifically for that purpose will be 
used.
How to contribute:
•  Go to https://baycreekmadison.org/ and clicking on the 
Contacts link at the bottom of the page. Scroll down to 
the PayPal button and enter Tree Fund in the box that says 
“Description”.
•  Mail a check made out to BCNA to P.O. Box 259303, 
Madison, WI 53725 (my PO Box). Please note that you are 
contributing to the Tree Fund.  v



BCNA BULLETIN

The Bay Creek Bulletin is published every other month by 
the Bay Creek Neighborhood Association (BCNA). The Bulletin 
provides news and information about our neighborhood and 
helps connect neighbors to one another. We welcome your 
contributions: comments, articles, drawings, photos, poetry, 
announcements, book and restaurant reviews.

Next Bulletin will be delivered the first week of August.   
Submission deadline is July 26.

Managing Editor – Sara Richards 
255-5023 • 710 Spruce St • leftpaintedtoenail@hotmail.com

Distribution – Kirk Elliott 
255-5646 • 225 Van Deusen St • kirk_elliott@hotmail.com

BCNA OFFICERS

BCNA Contact Person – Carrie Rothburd 
(608) 467-7170 • baycreek.contact@gmail.com

Recording Secretary – Fred Turkington 
(440) 984-1784 • 106 E. Lakeside St. • fet4@case.edu

Treasurer /Advertising– Judy Robinson 
(608) 469-1218 • treasurer@merr.com
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New to the Bay Creek neighborhood?  
Contact the Welcome Committee  
at baycreek.welcome@gmail.com 

BCNA COMMITTEES

Planning/Economic Development – Jesse Laz-Hirsch 
538 Spruce • lazhirsch.jesse@gmail.com

Welcome – Doug Noot 
663-8323 • baycreek.welcome@gmail.com

Web – Jim Winkle 
259-1812 • jimwink-madison@yahoo.com

BCNA NEIGHBORHOOD
REPRESENTATIVES

Area 1 – Abby Davidson 
Wingra Dr., west of Park Street 
1025 High St • abby.s.davidson@gmail.com

Area 2 – Kirk Elliott 
Northwestern RR Tracks, east  to Olin-Turville Park 
255-5646 • kirk_elliott@hotmail.com

Area 3 – Cindy McCallum 
Lakeside St to Monona Bay & west to Park St 
dotckk@gmail.com

Area 4 – Jim Winkle 
Central area between Lakeside St & Olin Ave  
259-1812 • jimwink-madison@yahoo.com

Area 5 – Bob Lockhart 
Tree Streets 
256-0444 • 633 Cedar St • robtowl@gmail.com

Area 6 – John Beeman 
Romnes Apartments 
520-7173 • jbeeman53715@gmail.com

SMPC Representative – Lisie Kitchel 
225 Potter St. • 220-5180

POLICE DEPT LIAISON – Officer Mark Allen 
Neighborhood Officer 
Phone: (608) 225-2941 
mallen@cityofmadison.com

B AY  C R E E K  N E I G H B O R H O O D  A S S O C I AT I O N  C O N TA C T S

G O V E R N M E N T  R E P R E S E N TAT I V E S

City Council – Tag Evers • 2329 Keyes Ave Madison 
608-255-4071 • district13@cityofmadison.com

County Board – Richard Kilmer 
255-9131 • 621 Emerson St • kilmer.richard@countyofdane.com

State Representative – Shelia Stubbs 
266-3784 • Rep.Stubbs@legis.wisconsin.gov

State Senator – Fred Risser 
266-1627 • Sen.Risser@legis.wisconsin.gov

U.S. Representative – Marc Pocan 
258-9800 • pocan.house.gov

U.S. Senators  
Tammy Baldwin • 264-5338 • www.baldwin.senate.gov 
Ron Johnson • (414) 276-7282 • www.ronjohnson.senate.gov 
G O V E R N M E N T  R E P R E S E N TAT I V E S


